




 
 
Superintendents, Principals and School Crisis Planning Team Members, 
 
As we continue to enhance the level of school emergency preparedness across the 
state, Vermont’s Agency of Education, Department of Public Safety and the School 
Crisis Planning Team have partnered together to provide you with the following 
school safety planning resources: 
 

1. School Crisis Planning Guidance from Secretary Holcombe (Agency of 
Education) and Commissioner Flynn (Department of Public Safety). See 
page 5. 

 
2. In June of 2016, the Vermont School Crisis Guide was revised and can now 

be found at the following link: 
http://demhs.vermont.gov/programs/school.  
The guide follows the federal guidance on the four phases of emergency 
management, (Prevention/Mitigation, Preparedness, Response, Recovery).  
The guide is available Microsoft Office, Google drive and in PDF form and 
can be easily edited and downloaded for your use. In the absence of a fully 
developed school Emergency Operations Plan, schools should use this 
guide for their basic crisis response plan.  A video overview of the Vermont 
School Crisis Guide can be found at the following link: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NUY2RHhO3rA&feature=youtu.be 

 
3. The classroom Emergency Response Action Guide has been enhanced and 

includes new school crisis command language (Lockdown, Lockout, 
Evacuate, Shelter) that are being recommended to standardize the crisis 
command language across the state. We recommend schools post this guide 
and the additional educational poster/tool in each classroom and common 
space within the school.  The Emergency Response Action Guide and the 
educational tool/poster are also included in the Vermont School Crisis 
Guide. See page 7. 
 

4. The 2016-2017 School Safety and Awareness Calendar will assist school 
leaders in focusing school crisis planning efforts throughout the year. 
During each month, the calendar will be populated with a short 

http://demhs.vermont.gov/programs/school
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NUY2RHhO3rA&feature=youtu.be


training/exercise video that focuses on the specific school safety initiative 
for the given month and can be used by school leaders during school crisis 
planning team meetings.  See page 9. 
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Best Practices for Schools  

Regarding Local Implementation of  

SBE Rules 4101 and 4102 - "Student Safety" 
 

 

All Vermont School Districts should develop and maintain a “school specific” 

Emergency Operations Plan (EOP) that conforms to the principles of the National 

Incident Management System, and as applicable, that is aligned with the Vermont 

School Crisis Planning Guide. This plan should be reviewed and updated annually by 

school leadership and should include the essential procedures, operations and 

assignments that are required to plan, prepare, mitigate, respond and recover from an 

emergency/disaster.  

  

Districts are also encouraged to work with their emergency first response community 

and local/regional emergency management officials to assist in the development of the 

school’s EOP. Please refer to the Vermont School Crisis Planning Guide for more 

information on how to best identify these emergency response offices.  

  

Each School Crisis Team should work with its local first response community and 

local/regional emergency management partners to determine the threats and 

vulnerabilities that are specific to each school. As explained in the Vermont School 

Crisis Planning Guide, these threats and vulnerabilities shall include but are not limited 

to: fire, power outage, bomb threat, active shooter, hazardous materials release, 

flooding, and other weather related events.    

  

In the absence of a fully developed EOP, each school should utilize the Vermont School 

Crisis Planning Guide as their school’s EOP.  

 

 
 

 

http://goo.gl/6ZUDgR
http://goo.gl/6ZUDgR
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MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: Education Colleagues  

FROM: Rebecca Holcombe, Secretary of Education 

COPY: Robert Evans, School Safety Liaison 

SUBJECT: School Safety Reminder  

DATE:  January 28, 2016 

 

 

Over the past few days several schools across the country have received automated (robo-call) 

school threats. States with schools that have received these calls include Arizona, Delaware, 

Iowa, Maryland, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Pennsylvania and Vermont. After an 

investigation by law enforcement officials, no suspicious devices, activity or other notable 

incidents occurred near any of the schools. Each nationwide incident is being considered as a 

unique complaint and is being handled by the respective jurisdictions. 

 

The incident in Vermont was reported on January 22, 2016 and was reported to the Vermont 

State Police by a school in Warren, Vermont.   

 

We would like to remind schools that any school threat needs to be evaluated on an individual 

basis, and that local, county and state law enforcement officials should be contacted to assist in 

evaluating the credibility of these threats.   

 

This is an opportunity for schools to revisit their emergency procedures related to these types of 

events. School leaders should ensure their evacuation, relocation and emergency notification 

procedures are up to date and revised, as needed.   

 

In the event your school receives a threat over the phone, it is important to try to collect the 

following information for law enforcement officials:  

 

1. Date and time of call. 

2. Was it a recorded, robotic or human voice? 

3. What, specifically did the caller say? 

4. Did the caller’s voice sound male or female?  

5. Was the incoming phone number captured or was it blocked? 

6. Was the conversation audio recorded? 

Please contact Rob Evans, the School Safety Liaison for the Agency of Education, at 

revans@margolishealy.com or at (802) 839-0448 if you have any questions or concerns regarding 

your school emergency procedures.   

 

mailto:revans@margolishealy.com


  



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 




